
Columbus Alumnae Panhellenic Association 

Monday May 12, 2008 

At the home of Jane Sotak 
 
Attending: 
Susan Ballinger, Theta Phi Alpha 
Marianne Gray, Gamma Phi Beta 
Christine Herrmann, Alpha Phi 
Allison Lehman, Delta Zeta 
Charlie Michaels, Chi Omega 
Jen Snively, Zeta Tau Alpha 
Jane Sotak, Alpha Chi Omega 
Judy Watson, Alpha Phi 
Liz Wood, Delta Zeta 
Katie Ziegler, Zeta Tau Alpha 
 
•  The minutes from the March meeting were approved. 
 
•  Charlie, with input from the group, completed the NPC report form regarding 

our business and activities over the past year. 
o We do not have the current copies of the Green Book and Alumnae 

Panhellenic Handbook and will look into obtaining these. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Jane Sotak 
•  Jane reported the following balances for our three accounts: 

o Checking account: $  131.75 
o Money Market: $  313.42 
o CD   $2000.00 
o TOTAL:  $2445.17 

•  The CD is a 6 month CD due in October, so this money would be available for 
scholarships if needed. 

 
Old Business: 
Arts Festival: 
•  The training was this evening.  Contact Marianne if there is anyone that still 

needs trained, or if you are unable to make your shift (see schedule sent out 
in previous e-mail). 

•  Report directly to the station when you arrive (corner or Long St. and 
Washington Ave.) 

•  Please keep the money from each station separate.  (there should be two 
cash boxes) 

•  Feel free to ride share, and walk in groups back to your cars after your shift 
(especially if you have the evening shift). 



Misc: 
•  The Great Women Go Greet event at OSU was well attended by the 

collegians.  Charlie said that the students asked the panelists a wide range of 
questions, from career to personal life. 

•  OSU is considering requiring sophomores to live on campus.  A meeting was 
recently held on how this would affect Greek housing.  A letter of support for 
Greek housing to be considered “university housing” was sent/signed by 
many groups, or would be soon.  OSU will be monitoring Miami University, 
who recently adopted a similar policy.  The housing corporations should be 
aware that if this goes forward, upgrades to the houses, such as requiring 
sprinkler systems and air conditioning may become an issue. 

 
New Business/Announcements: 
•  Katie Ziegler will be taking over for Jan Snively (ZTA).  Her contact info is: 

6874 Gullway Bay Dr. 
Dublin, OH  43017 
513-518-9953 
KTZigs@hotmail.com 

•  Charlie will contact Cheryl about hosting our next meeting at the Scioto Boat 
Club in July. 

•  We will tentatively be volunteering at COSI in September (sometime over 
their two week shut-down).  We would be preparing packets of information to 
send out to teachers.  Jen Snively will get more info about this to us. 

•  Another volunteer activity to keep in mind (for ours or any other group):  
sorting books at Children’s Hospital. 

•  Other meetings for next year will include a meeting in the fall regarding 
scholarships, a holiday dinner in December, and volunteering in January at 
the Food Bank. 

•  Marianne announced she is expecting her second child this fall!  
Congratulations! 

 
  
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Susan Ballinger 
Theta Phi Alpha 
 
 


